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February 24, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Chair and Members of Toronto and East York Community Council, 
 
Re: Realignment of Permit Parking Area "5A" 
 
The exclusion of the development located at 500 Dupont Street from the 5A permit parking area is a means to 
ensure that current permit holders have sufficient parking space. The issuance of parking permits to residents 
of this development would negatively impact on the already limited supply of on-street parking spaces in the 
area.  
 
Councillor Layton is requesting approval from Toronto and East York Community Council to prohibit the 
General Manager, Transportation Services, from accepting applications from residents of, visitors to, and 
tradespersons at the subject development property.  Residents have reported that it is difficult to find a parking 
space close to home.  The request is to ensure the balance of parking within area 5A from the potential influx 
from another development in the neighbourhood. 
 
Recommendations:  
 

1. Request the General Manager, Transportation Services, to review and report back to Toronto and East 
York Community Council on the realignment of Permit Parking Area "5A" to exclude the development 
located at 500 Dupont Street. 

 
 
Thank you,  
 
 
Councillor Mike Layton 
Ward 11, University-Rosedale 


